

## 日立オリジンパーク「小平記念館」来館者数5万人に!

2024年5月8日(水)、小平記念館は累計来館者数5万人を迎えました。2021年11月に日立オリジンパークを移設して以来、2年6か月での5万人達成となります。 5万人目の来館者となった方(茨城県日立市在住)には小平記念館館長・和久井勇人より記念品を贈呈いたしました。

小平記念館は、今後も日立製作所の原点、創業者の志や理念を、地域の皆様や世界中のパートナーにお伝えし、そこから新たな対話が生まれる場としてまいります。

常設展示に加え、本年8月末まで引き続き「小平浪平翁生誕150年記念展『正直者』 小平浪平を探る」も開催しております。是非多くの皆様にご来館いただけますと幸いで す。

ご来館をスタッフ一同心よりお待ちしております。

## [Announcement] Odaira Memorial Museum Welcomes 50,000th Visitor!

Hitachi Origin Park is pleased to announce that the total number of the visitors at Odaira Memorial Museum has reached to 50,000 as of May 8th, 2024, two and a half years after the re-opening at the current location in November 2021. The 50,000th visitor received a gift package handed by Hayato Wakui, the director of Odaira Memorial Museum, with honor.

Hitachi Origin Park has been and will stay as a place where we share the Origin of Hitachi Ltd., and the founder's ambition regionwide and worldwide. The Namihei Odaira 150th Anniversary Exhibition "Namihei Odaira: An Honest Person" is held at the site until the end of August, and we look forward to welcoming you all at the museum. Thank you very much.



2024年5月8日/8 May 2024 日立オリジンパーク / Hitachi Origin Park

(写真) 5万人目の来館者となった西山隆敏さん(日立市) (左) と日立 オリジンパーク館長の和久井勇人(右)

Photo: Mr. Takatoshi Nishiyama, the honorable guest (left), and Hayato Wakui, the director of the Hitachi Origin Park (right).